19 June 2008

Adalah-NY@mideastjustice.org

Adalah- New York:

I am pleased that your representatives were able to meet with my colleague Peter Mason and me yesterday afternoon, as a follow up to our April meeting about your letter to the Executive Director.

Since the April meeting, your colleagues have met with UNICEF officials in country and I am pleased that discussion was useful. The situation of children and women is the primary focus of UNICEF's work and interest.

Yesterday we confirmed that UNICEF has concluded that it will not consider partnerships – direct or indirect – with Mr. Lev Leviev or any of his corporate entities, and will not accept financial or other support that we know is from him or his corporate entities. The concerned parts of the UNICEF family, including our national committees, have been advised of this.

Yours sincerely,

Chris de Bono

Senior Adviser, Communications Office of the Executive Director

